Site Visit Timbaktu Collective (22-24 May 2011)
- Sanjeev Rangananthan (Asha Bangalore)

The SAC program for Timbaktu Badi is on course to go online next month. I visited Timbkatu Collective Sun-Tue to see how Timbaktu organized and maintained the information of children and also to provide Timbaktu staff understand how they can help us run the program.
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The school was on vacation and only the teachers were meeting to plan out their activities and for training. I got a chance to talk to the teachers about the SAC program, their plan for the coming year, as well as what they feel about the merging of Timbaktu and Prakruti Badi. There are 7 teachers who are continuing from the schools and two more will be hired this year. There is a preference to find teachers who can live at Timbaktu.

The teachers were organizing their time by using chart paper. Here are some images of what their discussions had been about. This allowed the discussion on plans and schedules to be open and organized. They had even planned out how to engage the residential children from morning to evening at Timbaktu Badi.
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I also had a discussion with the teachers at Timbaktu Badi regarding Asha-Bangalore’s proposal of a run for Team Asha in and around Timbaktu. I talked about the runs that had been organized at Thulir and Sita school as well as the possibility of hosting a health camp a day before the event. The teachers are quite excited to host an even and were also keen that the children do a run. They want inputs on incorporating some training for the children in preparation for the run. (Santhosh will follow up with this.)
It appeared that they were happy with hosting the event even if there was no health camp. Bablu mentioned having a music event at the end of the run so it could be of interest to individuals who were not necessarily into running to come to Timbaktu and perhaps cheer the runners, etc. Again something that will need to be explored further.

I spent the rest of the day with Satish and Vaneeta working on the SAC website. 
The next day I also popped in when Satish was discussing the budget with the team. It was interesting how the entire team of teachers were involved in looking over the budget and coming up with a split for expenses for residential children and day scholars. Together they came up with budget that SAC is trying to cover. We will be attempting to cover almost all of the living expenses, healthcare, and education for 65 residential children of Timbaktu Badi @ $32 or Rs.1450/month for this school year of June ’11 to May ‘12.

Timbatku will run a local SAC program to cover expenses for the day scholars who now be attending Timbaktu Badi. For the day scholars transportation will be arranged (eventually perhaps a school bus) to travel between C.K.Palli and Timbaktu. There are also hoping to get some continuing support from TdH to cover these expenses.

Satish is well organized for the SAC program and I feel confident that we will do a good job of keeping the donors up to date. I'll continue to work with the program and be the steward for the project and the SAC program.
We will need to wait and see how the CRC will be used by the children at Timbaktu Badi as the transportation arrangements become clear. The computer classes will only happen at CRC, books and periodicals from the library can be shared, but art and craft activities may happen at Timbaktu Badi itself. The space available for CRC itself has now grown into space earlier occupied by Prakruti Badi. On speaking to Aadi it seems this space will be used by crafts and tailoring. 






